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BY CERTIFIED MAIL 
7006 0810 0000 4206 1696  
 
Mr. Vincent Contestabile    OCD-SW-08-0455 
Empire Tire of Edgewater, LLC 
4888 West Colonial Drive 
Orlando, FL 32808 
 
 Orange County – SW 
 Empire Tire 
 Waste Tire Processing Facility 
 Permit Application WT48-0287891-001 
 Third Request For Additional Information  
 
Dear Mr. Contestabile: 
 
The additional information dated August 6, 2008 and received on August 7, 2008, was reviewed.  The 
items listed on the attached page(s) remain incomplete.  Evaluation of your application will continue to be 
delayed until all the requested information has been received. 
 
Pursuant to Section 120.60(2), Florida Statutes, the Department may deny an application, if the applicant, 
after receiving timely notice, fails to correct errors and omissions, or supply additional information within a 
reasonable period of time.  Accordingly, please provide the additional information within 30 days of the 
date you receive this letter.  Submit three copies of the requested information to the Department and 
reference the above permit application number in your correspondence. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 407-893-3328. 
 
      Sincerely, 

       
      ___________________________ 
      F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
      Waste Program Administrator 
 
      Date:  August 28, 2008 
 
FTL/gc/ew 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:  Luke Miorelli, P.E. – Consulting Engineers/M.E. Construction, Inc., 
       7607 Coral Drive, West Melbourne, FL 32904 
 



Mr. Vincent Contestabile 
OCD-SW-08-0455 
Page #2 
 
 
1.  The closure cost estimate of $41,250 has been approved; the approval has been forwarded to 
the Department’s Financial Coordinator.  A financial mechanism must be funded in the amount 
specified in the approved cost estimate and accepted by the Department’s Financial Coordinator 
before this application can be deemed complete.  Financial responsibility arrangements for the 
facility for the approved amounts are to be made with the Financial Coordinator, Solid Waste 
Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400, and a copy of the 
approval letter submitted to:  Department of Environmental Protection, Central District, Solid 
Waste Section, 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232, Orlando, Florida 32803-3767. 


